Week of December 31, 2000


Put Out the Un-welcome Mat for Pests

Willie Chance

The holidays are times for visitors.  It is fun to visit with the aunts, uncles, cousins and nephews.  Unfortunately, this cool holiday weather can bring in some unwanted guests. 

Have ants made your home their home?  They may be Argentine Ants.  They entered the U.S. over 100 years ago on some New Orleans coffee shipments.

Dr. Dan Suiter, UGA Entomologist, says they travel in trails looking for warmth, food and water.  They especially like sweet things.  Ants can find a half empty soda can, tell the rest about it and soon you will have a caravan of ants going to and from the can.

They travel a lot in the summer looking for food, but in the winter they live in walls and other protected areas.  There can be hundreds of thousands of them so they are hard to kill.  Dr. Suiter calls them ‘pestiferous’!

There is not much you can do about them now.  Sprays only kill the ones you see.  You really need to kill the queen who is hiding somewhere.

Good sanitation reduces their numbers.  Seal up all garbage, rinse drink cans and bottles before discarding or recycling them.  Empty the trash often.  Don’t leave food out - especially soft drinks.

Professional pest control companies have a spray for outside the house called Termidor.  It works well against these ants.  You can also try the ant bait stations.

Mice and rats also try to move in.  Mice are generally easier to deal with.  Put out traps baited with peanut butter or cheese.  
Rats are a little smarter and require more finesse.
Large rat traps work well.  Bait them with bacon, peanut butter or pecan halves.  Try to put the trap where other animals or children cannot get into it.  Traps with pecans can attract birds.  Put traps where they run - along edges of walls or fences, under bushes or in attics.  Rats like to stay along edges and like to be hidden.

Baits are harder to use.  The rat may also die inside your house and smell.  To use baits properly, know how they work.  Many baits are multi-feed poisons.  The rat must eat it several days in a row before it dies.  Therefore, you must keep a regular supply of bait out so the rat can get full daily.  Keep water nearby to help them eat more.

Pre-baiting may also help.  Start by putting out dry pet food.  Once they begin eating it, swap it for a poison bait. Once again, keep the container full.

Single feed poisons are available.  They are more dangerous if a child gets it or if a pet eats a poisoned rat.

Traps and the baits to use for several pests include chipmunks (nut meats), squirrels (bread bait with peanut butter) and voles (an oatmeal-water paste allowed to dry on the bait holder).  It is illegal to kill many game animals in a trap.  Call the Department of Natural Resources (825-6354) for more information.

You can also pay to have your pests evicted.  There are many pest control companies and three wildlife re-locators that I know of.  See the yellow pages for pest control companies or call our office for numbers for the wildlife re-locators.

The Houston County Extension Office will be closed December 25 through January 1.  You can see the UGA website at www.ces.uga.edu or E-mail us at wchance@uga.edu or call us when we return.

